DARRELL E. ISSA, CALIFORNIA
CHAIRMAN

DAN BURTON, INDIANA

JOHN L. MICA, FLORIDA

TODD RUSSELL PLATTS, PENNSYLVANIA
MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO

PATRICK McHENRY, NORTH CAROLINA
JIM JORDAN, OHIO

JASON CHAFFETZ, UTAH

CONNIE MACK, FLORIDA

TIM WALBERG, MICHIGAN

JAMES LANKFORD, OKLAHOMA
JUSTIN AMASH, MICHIGAN

ANN MARIE BUERKLE, NEW YORK
PAUL A. GOSAR, D.D.S., ARIZONA
RAUL R. LABRADOR, IDAHO

PATRICK MEEHAN, PENNSYLVANIA
SCOTT DesJARLAIS, M.D., TENNESSEE
JOE WALSH, ILLINOIS

TREY GOWDY, SOUTH CAROLINA
DENNIS A. ROSS, FLORIDA

FRANK C. GUINTA, NEW HAMPSHIRE
BLAKE FARENTHOLD, TEXAS

MIKE KELLY, PENNSYLVANIA

LAWRENCE J. BRADY
STAFF DIRECTOR

ONE HUNDRED TWELFTH CONGRESS

Congress of the United States

House of Repregentatives

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND GOVERNMENT REFORM
2157 RayeBurN Houske OFFICE BUILDING
WasHINGTON, DC 20515-6143

Masormy  (202) 225-5074
Facsimie (202) 225-3974
MinoriTy  (202) 225-5051

http://oversight.house.gov

June 8, 2011

The Honorable Darrell E. Issa

Chairman

House Oversight and Government Reform Committee
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

ELIJAH E. CUMMINGS, MARYLAND
RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

EDOLPHUS TOWNS, NEW YORK

CAROLYN B. MALONEY, NEW YORK

ELEANOR HOLMES NORTON,
DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

DENNIS J. KUCINICH, OHIO

JOHN F. TIERNEY, MASSACHUSETTS

WM. LACY CLAY, MISSOURI

STEPHEN F. LYNCH, MASSACHUSETTS

JiM COOPER, TENNESSEE

GERALD E. CONNOLLY, VIRGINIA

MIKE QUIGLEY, ILLINOIS

DANNY K. DAVIS, ILLINOIS

BRUCE L. BRALEY, IOWA

PETER WELCH, VERMONT

JOHN A. YARMUTH, KENTUCKY

CHRISTOPHER S. MURPHY, CONNECTICUT

JACKIE SPEIER, CALIFORNIA

On Tuesday, June 14, 2011, the Committee on Oversight and Government Reform is
scheduled to hold a hearing entitled, “Achieving Transparency and Accountability in Federal
Spending.” The hearing is expected to explore federal spending transparency and accountability
and is a follow up to the hearing held on March 11, 2011, before the Subcommittee on
Technology, Information Policy, Intergovernmental Relations and Procurement Reform entitled,
“Transparency through Technology: Evaluating Federal Open-Government Initiatives.”

I am writing to request that the Committee invite Craig Jennings, the Director of Federal
Fiscal Policy at OMB Watch, to serve as a witness at the hearing. OMB Watch is an

independent, nonpartisan watchdog organization credited with the development of

FedSpending.org, a website that provides access to federal spending data that led to the
development of USASpending.gov. OMB Watch is dedicated to government transparency and
accountability, has worked to improve the quality of federal spending data, and will provide both
practical and policy experience with federal spending information.

Mr. Jennings has indicated he is available and willing to testify. Thank you for'your
cooperation with this request.

Ranking Member



